
Dear Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Committee, 
 
My name is Veronica Mason and this is my personal submission to the Senate Inquiry into 
the Marriage Equality Amendment Bill 2009. 
 
I am a xxxx and live in xxxx, xxxx. I am personally discriminated against by a definition in 
the Marriage Amendment Act 2004 specifically introduced for this purpose. 
 
I want to see this legislation changed.  
 
This discrimination means my relationship is denied the same formal and legal recognition 
afforded to heterosexual couples.  I am currently denied the right to marry my partner should 
we wish to do so. 
 
This discrimination is also faced by a number of my friends and members of my family, some 
of whom are in relationships which are denied the same formal and legal recognition afforded 
to heterosexual couples and all of whom are currently being denied the right to marry a 
partner of their choice should they wish to do so.  
 
 
I urge you all to consider that if you are allowed to marry the person YOU love - please 
support the people that are unable to do so. Imagine the pain of growing up in a world where 
you are ostracised from society, and discriminated against, and bullied and taunted simply 
because of who you are attracted to. I have had this experience and my terrible experiences 
are nothing in comparison to the people who have lost loved ones, or people who have 
experienced same-sex attraction but have not acted on them simply because of fear of 
heterosexual responses. 
 
If you go home tonight, or this weekend, to your partner and legal spouse. Think about the 
fact that we, same-sex attracted people, cannot. I implore you to consider our plight to be 
treated as equals and if marriage gets legalised for same-sex marriage, it will be an excellent 
way to tell all the adolescent same-sex attracted people that they are normal, and SHOULD 
be accepted. 
 
The population that actually practices or engage in same-sex relationships is 10% - and 
considering the parliament represents the population, it would be a gross injustice to treat this 
10% like second class citizens.   
 
I beseech you, to think of the rate of same-sex attracted suicides and consider that this move 
might save at least one life. And that is worth the world. 
 
I believe marriage is a profoundly meaningful way to demonstrate love and commitment, 
which is universally understood and recognised.  
 
Some people see marriage as a religious ceremony, but for many people it's not. It is not 
appropriate in Australia's secular and multi-faith society for this view to be enshrined in law. 
The majority (over 60%) of heterosexual marriages which occur each year in Australia are 
entirely civil, not religious.  
 



Article 16 of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights and Article 23 of the International 
Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR) both explicitly recognise the right of adults 
to enter into consensual marriage. All people, regardless of their sexual orientation or gender 
identity, should have access to the right to marry along with their other human rights as 
prescribed in the UDHR and other human rights instruments. 
 
I oppose discrimination in civil marriage laws on the basis of sexual orientation or gender 
identity and think denying anyone the right to marry because of their gender or sexuality is 
simply not fair. 
 
Adults consensually entering into a marriage deserve equal civil recognition of their 
relationship, whatever their sexual orientation.  
 
Approximately 25% of same-sex couples care for children. The right to marry would allow 
these couples to provide their children with the stability and security that comes with full 
legal protection and greater social acceptance. Married partners have immediate access to all 
relationship rights, entitlements, protections and responsibilities while de facto couples who 
must cohabit for a certain period before they have rights and protections. In countries with 
long-established civil union schemes hospitals, schools, employers, insurers and even some 
government agencies regularly fail to provide civil union partners with the same legal rights 
as married partners, even when the law makes this obligatory.  
 
These families are being denied the same stability and security that heterosexual couples 
automatically enjoy. 
 
I also think that it's wrong that Australia refuses to recognise marriages of same-sex couples 
legally entered into overseas in such countries as Canada, Spain and South Africa. 
 
With the huge difference in rates of suicide between gay teenagers and their straight peers, 
our society needs to demonstrate to young people who are same sex attracted that they do 
have a healthy, normal life ahead. 
 
Denying recognition not only stigmatises same-sex relationships and fuels discrimination, but 
also leads to other rights violations. Denying same-sex partners the right to marry sends out 
the message that these partners are not capable of the love and commitment that is often 
associated with marriage.  
 
Creation of a "marriage-like" system will not adequately address the current inequity between 
the status of heterosexual and non-heterosexual couples a "different but 'equal'" arrangement 
further perpetuates discrimination. 
 
Most Australians pride themselves on our nation's commitment to a fair go for all yet in 2004 
the federal parliament amended the law to prevent same-sex couples from marrying. The 
government has extended some recognition and restrictions to same-sex couples, it should 
provide formal recognition and legal entitlements to them too. 
 
I want to see discrimination on the basis of sexuality and gender identity removed from the 
Marriage Act 1961 and introduction of legislation to permit marriage regardless of sex, 
sexuality and gender identity. 
 



Veronica Mason 
 


